At A Town Board Meeting 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 7th day of March, 2005

Roll Call:                    Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                    George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                     Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                     James E. Manley, Councilman

                                     Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:              Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town
                                     James W. Osborne, Town Engineer
                                     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 

                                     Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.   Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Gordon Anderson, Gardnertown Road.
2.   Moment of Silence

3.   Additional Items for the Agenda

      new #6. Recreation:

                    a. Hiring of Temporary Employees

                    b. Trip Policy

4.   Public Hearing (scheduled to begin at 7:00 P.M.):  Lakefront Access Zoning  

      Amendment

      Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal advertising and 

      posting requirements have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice was posted in Town 

      Hall since February 17, 2005, advertised in the Sentinel on February 25, 2005 and in 

      the Mid Hudson Times on March 2, 2005.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to open the public hearing, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained the proposed Local 
      Law.  Lakefront Access Lots are ones which provide access to the lake by deed, 
      easement or other instrument to lots or dwelling units which are not on the lake and 
      which do not otherwise have direct lakefront access.  The 2002 Local Law established 
      requirements for such access lots which grant new access rights to dwelling units 
      which did not exist as of November 1, 2002, including lake frontage, lot width, 
      parking and screening.  Subsequent to the enactment of the 2002 Local Law, concerns 
      were raised, particularly by the Orange Lake Civic Association, that attempts might 

      be made to circumvent the local law by placing the property in a different form of 

      ownership and claiming the law did not apply.  In order to address those concerns, the 

      proposed Local Law provides that no matter what its form of ownership, whether fee, 

      condominium common area, open space, homeowners association parcel, 

      cooperative, planned unit development, or cluster development, if private property 

      abuts or adjoins Orange Lake, it is subject to access and use regulations for Lakefront 

      Access Lots.  The proposed Local Law also addresses use of Lakefront Access Lots 

      for “multi-boat lakefront access”, launching or docking of boats or pedestrian or 

      vehicular passage to berthings, moored or anchored boats, by persons other than the 
      family residing on the lot.  It requires that lots used for such access meet the 
      Lakefront Access Lot requirements and establishes a table of required lakefront 
      frontage for calculating the total number of docks and moorings (an anchored cable to 

      a buoy) that can be installed for such lots used for multi-boat lakefront access based 

      on the lakefront frontage of the lot.  The proposed local law also establishes 

      maximum size for docks and the method for calculating that size, as well as other 

      requirements including a 10 foot setback.  It further provides that boathouses, covered 

      docks and accessory structures over 4 feet high proposed to be located within 10 feet 
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      of the high water mark of the lake or the side or rear lot lines must first obtain a 

      special permit from the Zoning Board of Appeals, following a public hearing, and are 

      subject to standards in the local law, including not blocking views.  Pre-existing 

      membership club uses as of November 1, 2002 are still exempted. 

      Art Fowler / 8 Snyder Ave.

      He owns a house on the lake.  He also owns a house that is not on the lake but has 
      lake rights, and he has a project on the lake that will fall into the multi-boat 
      regulations.  For the record he would like some clarification on some of the legal 
      terminology.  He understands that if you meet all the current requirements of an 
      access lot, a dwelling that is on the access lot can put boats into the water as long as 
      they meet the new requirements regarding the number of docking feet and number of 
      docks, etc.  Can all the lots that are permitted have access through the access lot?  Mr. 
      Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said that is correct.  Mr. Fowler wants to make sure 
      that any deeded rights of the homes around the lake that are currently in place    

      before November 2002 as it relates to the rights of putting boats or mooring a boat are 
      also protected.  Mr. Taylor said that is correct.  Mr. Fowler said the last thing, on the 
      docking requirements of the square footage and number of the docks, is that for every 
      lot and including access lots on the lake?  Mr. Taylor said in regard to the number of 
      docks and moorings in place, exclusively belong to lakefront access lots.  In regards 
      to the 700’ implementation, special permit requirements will be boathouses for  

      covered docks and accessory buildings over four feet in height, it applies to all lots.  
      Mr. Fowler asked why there is a multi boat definition for access lots versus any other 
      lot on the lake.  Why is this different?  There is no regulation on multi boat docking 
      on the properties on the lake, such as his, why is there one on the access lot.  Mr. 
      Taylor said multi boat access in respect to access granted to dwelling units that are 
      not located on properties, applies to lots that are getting access from someone else.  
      Mr. Fowler said as a homeowner on the lake, he could allow people access to the lake 
      thru his own property, so that should be controlled too.  Mr. Taylor said by doing that 
      you are turning your lot into an access lot.  Mr. Fowler said no. An access lot by 
      definition is a lot that allows non-contiguant lots right to the lake.  If you are not 
      allowing non-contiguant lots but allowing friends and relatives to put their boats in 
      that is another whole story.  It is something that should be looked at too, if you are 
      going to control.  From a clerical point, all the changes refer back to 185.42.3, which 
      is in the current zoning book as “access lot”.  Maybe they all belong there or they 
      need to all be looked at.     
      Pat Williams / Bridle Path

      Does Orange Lake have a public access?  Supervisor Booth said the only public 

      access that he knows of is the Fish and Game Club.  Outside of that he doesn’t know 

      of any other “public access”.    

      Frank Carbone / Wintergreen Ave.

      He heard at one time there was access at the back end of the lake away from the 

      homes.  Who owns the lake?  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said that is a very 

      good question.  The answer has never been established satisfactorily.  He said way 

      back when the rights of the land were granted by the ? Realty.  Mr. Carbone said this 

      is 2005, you should be able to find that out.  He knows who owns Winona Lake and 

      who pays the taxes on it.  Maybe the Town, the State, someone has to own it.     
      Loraine Kelleher / Orange Lake

      Those who have deeded rights can use the lake, is that the answer to this question.  
      She thinks that the problem verifying who originally own(ed or s) the lake is because 
      during the Revolutionary War, Orange County was a part of Ulster County and those 

      records were burned by the British.  Maybe over in Great Britain there is an answer to 

      this legal problem.  But at the present time, those who have deeded rights to use the 

      lake are allowed to.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to close the Public Hearing, seconded 
      by Councilman Piaquadio. 
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      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to forward to the Orange County 

      Department of Planning, Town of Newburgh Planning Board and the Town of 

      Newburgh Zoning Board of Appeals for a third time the proposed Local Law with the 

      EAF, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
5.   Public Hearing (scheduled to begin at 7:15 P.M.):  Continuation of Public 

      Hearing for Comprehensive Plan Update and Draft GEIS
      The minutes of this Public Hearing were transcribed by Michelle Conero, Court 

      Reporter, and are attached as part of the official record.

6.    Recreation

      a. Hiring of Temporary Employees

      There are two clerical positions that need to be filled and interviewed.  Due to the 
      lengthy process it would take doing background checks, it has been suggested by the 

      Town Board that we authorize Gary MacEntee, Recreation Director, to hire two 

      temporary personnel to assist his department until the permanent personnel are 

      selected.  Councilman Piaquadio said he spoke to Mr. MacEntee about maybe one 

      outside person and but two clerical.  These people will fill Ann Baxter’s position as 

      Administrative Assistant and Fran Bakker, Assistant Recreation Director, who have 

      left through retirement and transfer.  The rate of pay will be negotiated with the temp 

      agency.  Councilman Woolsey would like to know how much we are going to be 

      paying the temps before we approve these positions.    
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to authorize the Recreation Director to 

      seek proposals and interviews from temp agencies and report back to the Board, 
      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      b. Trip Policy

      Supervisor Booth explained that the Town enacted a Trip Policy in the beginning of 

      the year.  Councilman Piaquadio met with the Recreation Director and came up 

      with some revisions.  Councilman Piaquadio explained that Councilman Benedict met 
      with the Recreation Department a while back and there were comments made.  The 

      comments were brought back to the Board.  The items that we are going to change 

      are: 

      1. The Release.  There was great concern that a senior or whoever went on the trip 

       would have to sign a release.  This would release not only the Town of       
       Newburgh but the bus carrier or trip carrier that provides the transportation.  A 

        new paragraph has been added in that will eliminate that and he hopes that Mark 

        Taylor, Attorney for the Town, could read the new paragraph.  For purposes of 

        this agreement the term agent does not include parties who provide 

        transportation, food or lodging for the trip program.  Essentially it takes out all those 

        parties arguing that they were covered by the release.   They can use one form for 

        the year. 

      Councilman Manley asked if we can have copies available through either the Town 
      Clerk’s Office or the Supervisor’s Office once that is enacted and changed. 

      2. Cancellation.  It is said that you will get a refund if you cancel thirty days before 

        the trip.  If you cancel later than that and you sign up for the trip, we will check with 

        the vendors to see if they will honor two weeks.  Whatever the vendor honors, we 
        will go along with.  We are going to state thirty days or whatever the vendor offers.  

        If it is less than thirty days, even if it is one or two days before, as long as the Town 
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        can resell the ticket, you will receive the refund.  Granted on a bus trip $30.00 or 

        $40.00 isn’t too bad, but with a boat trip the Town can’t absorb $1,500.00.  You 
        might consider purchasing your own travel insurance that will cover this.  Other 
        ways to look into this, if you purchase the ticket on a credit card, they sometimes 
        cover it.  But the Town needs to limit what they can do in this situation.      
      3. Age Requirement.  You have to be sixty years or older and living in the Town of 

        Newburgh, however your spouse or escort can be less then sixty years old.  Town 

        residents are given first preference.  Councilman Piaquadio said a lot of these are the 

        same as before.   

      The question that was brought up was, What is the Board trying to change?  
      Councilman Piaquadio explained that we are trying to get a policy in place.  This is 
      nothing new in the Town.  We have rewritten the employee handbook, so everyone 
      knows what is normal and what isn’t.  Another question was brought up if there is a 
      policy for Little League, Soccer and so on.  We never had a Trip Policy before so 
      why now?  Councilman Piaquadio said for protection for those who go on the trip.  
      We have changed it after listening to you.  What more can we do.  Mrs. Mary Ann 
      Smat said this paper is worth nothing to release you from any harm.  If we come in 
      here and fall on a wet floor, we are going to sue you any way.  Councilmen Piaquadio 
      and Woolsey both said they realize that.  Councilman Piaquadio asked if this is the 
      first release anyone has ever signed in the Town?  If not enough tickets are sold to 
      local residents to break even it will be open to out of towners.  If it still doesn’t break 
      even financially, it will be canceled in the best interest of the Town.  Mrs. Smat said 
      financially they pay the day the trip is and the Town gives partial money for the bus.  
      Councilman Piaquadio asked if Gary MacEntee, Recreation Director, can come 
      forward and answer this.  Is it true we can never lose money on a trip?  Mr. 
      MacEntee said the Town subsidized in the past.  What we are looking to do is come 
      up with something.  If the subsidies change, it will be something the Board will have 
      to decide.  But as far as subsidizing, we always did to a certain degree.  It has 
      changed a little over the years.  It used to be fully subsidized and as of right now we 
      subsidize about 65% of the buses for day trips.  Councilman Piaquadio said in his 
      opinion, if we are going to subsidize, we should subsidize our own seniors, but should 
      we be subsidizing out of town seniors as well?  Mr. MacEntee said no, that they 
      should be self-sustaining.  Councilman Piaquadio said that is more reason to have a 
      policy.  Mr. MacEntee said fees for non-resident seniors should be self sustaining and 
      we could establish those prices.  Councilman Piaquadio said this generation of seniors 
      want nothing for nothing.  He doesn’t feel they want to be subsidized to the hilt and it 
      wouldn’t be fair to the other taxpayers.  Mrs. Smat said all they want is the buses to 
      be subsidized.  Why should we have to pay $20.00 to $30.00 when we never had to 
      before?  That money will hurt the seniors.  The question was asked if they have to 
      sign the release for each trip or one release for all the trips?  Mr. Taylor said there are 
      blank lines on the bottom of the release form and we could add more spaces, or we 
      could let them sign one form.  It may affect the Board’s ability to enforce it.  
      Councilman Benedict said how everyone has been more than patient to sit through the 
      public hearings tonight.  We are addressing these concerns.  He would like to share 
      that he heard feedback whether or not the notes he took during that meeting with 
      everyone actually got back to this Board.  He told you all that they did, and he 
      promised that it would get to this Board and they did.  Mrs. Smat said that 
      Councilman Benedict was to get back to them within a week and he didn’t.  
      Councilman Benedict said he spoke to Mr. MacEntee and shared with him how he 
      spoke to the Board, and he said he wouldn’t have an immediate response back.  He 
      laid it in front of everyone and he does not have an answer.  Councilman Benedict 
      asked Mr. MacEntee if he can implement this policy after we make these changes.  

      Mr. MacEntee answered so far what you have said, yes.  Councilman Benedict then 
      asked Mrs. Rosemarie Moffa if she could implement the policy, can you make the 
      seniors understand the policies and the benefits of them?  Mrs. Moffa asked if she 
      could have the floor and Councilman Benedict said after you answer the question.  
      Mrs. Moffa said she can, but.  Councilman Benedict said answer the question, either 
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      yes or no.  Can you implement the policy?  Mrs. Moffa said she can implement it 
      with changes.  Councilman Benedict said that is all he wanted to know.  We have 
      made changes and he hopes that everyone here understands that there comes a time 
      where there will be no more changes but he is hoping that our employees of the Town 
      of Newburgh, that listen to this Town Board and look at the Supervisor and this 
      Board as a governing body, can implement policy when they are told to do that.  Mrs. 
      Smat said not to strike out at the seniors and Councilman Benedict said he isn’t 
      striking out at anyone in particular.  If he was striking out he would be striking out at 
      his mother who goes on those trips.  He wanted to let everyone know that he did bring 
      the information back to this Board.  Now this Board has made policy and Mr. 
      MacEntee will have to implement this policy and so will Mrs. Moffa.  

      4. This is not part of the policy but it deals with the escort’s compensation.  We will 

       take this up individually with that person who is going to be the escort and it will be 

      part of the Town manual.      
      Mrs. Smat said she has been a guide for years and if she has so many in a group she 

      would get a complimentary ticket.  This is not a gift and not a bribe.  After twenty one 

      years they have been going for free, so why all of a sudden change that.  Supervisor 

      Booth said the ticket isn’t in question.  The seniors asked if Mrs. Moffa or whoever is 

      the escort can still receive the free ticket.  Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor if he 

      looked over the Ethics Code and in Mr. Taylor’s view it is not a violation of the 

      Ethics Code for a complimentary ticket to be used with the Board’s or Supervisor’s 

      authorization.  The person who will be using that ticket will be performing Town 

      functions while on the trip.  Accordingly, the benefit runs to the Town not to the 
      person who uses the ticket.  If this topic needs to be thoroughly addressed, it can be 
      referred to the Ethics Board for their review.  Councilman Piaquadio said in the 

      existing policy they can receive a ticket as long it as doesn’t conflict with the Ethics 
      Board.  The seniors asked why she has to use her vacation time.  The Board explained 
      that this will be discussed with Mrs. Moffa.  That will be a personnel matter with her 
      or whoever the escort is and will be part of the Town’s manual.  The seniors asked 
      about taking a nurse or caretaker.  Councilman Piaquadio said he doesn’t recall that 
      being an issue.  Mrs. Smat said it is in the Trip Policy.  Mr. MacEntee said it was in 
      the original trip policy and it was okay.  He doesn’t think that anyone is questioning 
      it.  That has been standard operating procedure.  A gentleman asked about the thirty 
      day notice clause for cancellation.  How can you know for sure thirty days before that 
      you aren’t going?  Councilman Piaquadio said we need to address with the carrier if 
      they will give the refund in two weeks or twelve days unless we can resell the ticket.  
      Mr. MacEntee said he will get in touch with the vendor when the tickets are bought 
      and find out their refund policy and let everyone know ahead of time.  The vendor’s 
      rules will supercede the Town’s thirty day refund policy.  Someone asked about the 
      overnight trips.  If they are paying 100% for these trips why does the Supervisor and 
      Town Board have to approve them?  Councilman Piaquadio is concerned with 
      whether or not the trips are breaking even.  Councilman Woolsey thinks that you are 
      being misinformed about that.  The only thing the Board had requested was 
      accountability, not approval.  The trips have to be approved in the beginning of the 
      year by the Town Board. When you sign up for the trip, Mr. MacEntee or Mrs. Moffa 
      will give us your name and address to the Supervisor and Accounting with the 
      money, so we can have accountability.  Mrs. Smat wants to know who said the 

      books were sloppy.  It was in the paper.  Councilman Piaquadio never said the books 

      were sloppy, he doesn’t know who said that.  Jerry Ebert from the Sentinel said he put 

      it in the paper so he will take the blame. Supervisor Booth said this Board is     
      accountable for all monies that go through anything.  There are concerns from seniors 

      that don’t go on these trips because they cannot afford it.  The problem is the way 
      that we are subsidizing trips and some of the people on these trips are non-residents.  
      Half of the people on the nine day cruise were non-residents.  We put over $2,000.00 
      in subsidized money into that trip by payment of the escort, with the majority of 
      people being non-residents.  There are people who cannot afford to go on these trips 
      who have trouble paying their taxes and they want to know why the Supervisor 
      allows tax dollars to pay for people from the Bronx, Cornwall, New Windsor, and 
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      Montgomery.  These people do not pay taxes here.  This trip policy is a form of 
      accountability.  When they ask him, the answer can be the list of people who went on 
      the trip and where they live.  The trip that was just mentioned, over 50% were non-

      residents and the subsidies went to them.  When we send an escort the Town tax 

      payers are paying for that escort.  You aren’t talking about $10.00 - $15.00 when you 

      are talking about a nine day cruise.  Between compensation time and payment, it 
      came to over $1,700.00.  We have to have an answer to the other group of seniors 
      who can’t afford these trips, about why are we paying for non-residents.  Mrs. Smat 
      said to charge them more.  Supervisor Booth said the way to do that is to have a 
      policy in place.  We are putting resources away for our Town residents, so why 
      should we use taxpayers’ money for non-residents.  We are not going to stop any trips 
      or promote less trips.  There is no malice here, and we are not trying to hurt anyone.  
      We have friends and family who go on these trips.  Mrs. Smat said you are hurting 
      the leader of our group.  Councilman Piaquadio said we will be talking to Mrs. Moffa 
      separately and with all due respect, we will be talking to her as an employee.  
      Supervisor Booth that is not an open forum.  The seniors asked why did things have 
      to change to begin with?  Supervisor Booth said with New York State Office of the 
      Comptroller laws, we have to abide by them. Tim Olsen, Town Resident, asked about 
      the refund policy.  Could Mr. MacEntee put the refund policy into the program?  Mr. 
      MacEntee said there is no problem with that.  He spoke to Councilman Manley today 
      about that and it will be part of the brochure.  Gordon Anderson said he thinks you 
      covered the refund policy by saying who is covered and how.  Mrs. Smat still wanted 
      to know if the trips will still be subsidized by the Town.  Mr. MacEntee said that has 
      been the way for the past thirty years, with money coming from the General Fund.  
      Mr. MacEntee said he implemented the policies that were in place when he took over 
      this job.  Councilman Piaquadio said we as a Board have to uphold the laws and 
      finances from our General Fund.  Should we really spend from the General Fund to 
      subsidize a group?  Mr. MacEntee said you will not hear me disagree with that.  He 
      thought it was a stupid idea.  Nothing ever was in writing.  Mrs. Smat asked if there 
      was an item in the budget for senior activities and Mr. MacEntee said approximately 
      $40,000.00 for senior events, and approximately $16,000.00 for transportation.  
      Councilman Piaquadio said we just awarded 26 trips, so we are not cutting down on 
      them.  Mr. MacEntee said actually the trips have increased.  Mr. MacEntee said that 
      the Town of Newburgh has the best Senior Citizen Program in the Hudson Valley.  It 
      is a team effort with everyone.  Tim Olsen asked Mr. MacEntee if the money that 
      Senior Horizons paid towards Recreation, goes towards the $40,000.00.  Mr. 
      MacEntee said no, it goes to the General Fund.  Mrs. Smat asked who wrote the 
      policy.  She had been told it was a secretary in this building.  Councilman Woolsey 
      said it has gone to Albany and back.  Supervisor Booth said our insurance carrier was 
      very surprised when we told them we didn’t have a policy.  In the past two or three 

      years there we probably fifty or sixty items that didn’t have a policy that do now.  We 
      are working on not just Recreation policies but work policies, safety policies, etc.  We 
      are putting standard operating procedures in order.  Rosemarie Moffa said she would 
      like the opportunity to sit down with the Town Board and discuss things in private.     
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to implement the changes in the Town 

      of Newburgh Trip Policy, seconded by Councilman Benedict.     
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.     
7.   Announcements and Presentations

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that his office will be open on Saturday 
      March 12, 2005 from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 noon.  County Legislators Anthony 
      Marino and Patrick Berardinelli, and Councilman Piaquadio, will also be available at 

      that time to answer any questions or concerns from the public.   
8.   Public Comments

      Lillian Benedict / Town of Newburgh
      Voiced her concern about the trip she was on to Washington.  A resident had a heart 

      attack and was taken to the hospital.  Rosemarie stayed with her until the woman’s 
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      family could get there and Rosemarie had the family settled in a room.  We are very 

      secure when Rosemarie is on trips with us   

      Patricia Williams / Bridle Path

      Was surprised when the Board mentioned accountability.  This Board lacks it.  

      Mrs. Williams explained that Councilman Woolsey said he will not hire temps until 
      he knew how much they were getting paid, when on several occasions when this 
      Board approves the hiring of employees they don’t state the rate of pay.  Even when 
      you are asked, you don’t say.  Councilman Woolsey said that isn’t so, it’s one of the 
      plans in place through our personnel department.  We need a letter explaining the rate 
      of pay and start date of all new hires.  Mrs. Williams said that isn’t true.  In February 
      you promoted a Senior Water Treatment Plant Operator.  You went through the 
      procedures of promoting him and the Town Clerk never asked for the record how 
      much this person was being paid.  Councilman Piaquadio said that we knew we 

      needed this person because he was the only one licensed.  Councilman Piaquadio said 

      that night when you asked he knew it was only $80.00 or so more a week, but Mrs. 

      Williams said it should have been stated the rate of pay.  Finally Councilman Manley 
      said it was something like $20.00 per hour.  Supervisor Booth said they did see the 

      amount prior to the meeting but didn’t have it in front of them.  We did refer in the 

      motion “per the Union contract”.  Mrs. Williams said it should be stipulated.  The 

      public doesn’t know what the Union contract pays. The Town Clerk should ask for it.  

      It is a matter of public record.  How does the Accounting Department know what to 

      pay these people if it isn’t stated?  On December 29th, you hired someone and didn’t 

      stipulate the rate of pay.  The minutes stated “what was previously discussed.”  Mr. 
      Zarutskie checked and it was not in the minutes.  Is there an amendment to those 
      minutes stating the amount?  That same night you hired seasonal workers at $10.00 

      per hour.  Councilman Piaquadio said that they were inconsistent with that.  Mrs. 

      Williams said three weeks earlier you hired seasonal workers and you only mentioned 

      the hourly rate when Mrs. Williams had asked which was $9.00 per hour.  How does 

      payroll know what to pay these people?  Supervisor Booth said they get a copy of the 

      rate schedule.  Mrs. Williams said when the Assistant Highway Superintendent was 

      hired there was no starting salary mentioned and no one knew how much.  This is not 

      accountability and is poor bookkeeping practice.  If it is not stated in the Public 
      record how do you know Accounting is paying these people the right salary?  Mrs. 
      Williams would like Mr. Taylor, Attorney for the Town, to explain the legal aspect of 
      this.  Mr. Taylor said that he always recommended to the Board to have the rate of 
      pay and start date stipulated in their motion.  However, it is his recommendation with 
      regard to the cleanliness and openness of public record.  The Board frequently acts 
      upon documents that are before them and if those documents contain that figure then 
      their action is not invalid.  They have the documents and the fact that it doesn’t make 
      it into the minutes doesn’t mean that their action was inappropriate or incorrect.  
      From a legal point their action stands, but from a matter of openness and correctness 
      in the public record, he recommends they state everything in their motions.  Mrs. 
      Williams said if the paperwork is not attached to the minutes, it says nothing.  Mr. 
      Taylor said that is an issue and his recollection is there was discussion in front of Mr. 
      Zarutskie regarding the salary level.  Supervisor Booth said it will be corrected.  Mrs. 
      Williams asked if they will be amended or at the very least attach  the paperwork 
      stating all this.  She said she could F.O.I.L. all this information, but she shouldn’t 
      have to if it is stated in the minutes. Mr. Taylor asked the Board, at the next Work 
      Session, to adopt a motion to stipulate the salaries from the prior motions.  
      Councilman Piaquadio agrees but if the position is Union and we don’t have the 
      paperwork in front of us, we can at least say at the rate of the Union.  Councilman 
      Piaquadio said he will make sure there is a salary for any new hire or promotions 
      from now on in the paperwork, so it can be stipulated in our motions.  Councilman 
      Manley said the department heads need to be aware of this also when putting in their 
      recommendations.  Councilman Woolsey thought that was something already in 
      place.  If it isn’t on the paperwork it should not be accepted.  It is our fault for 
      accepting paperwork that is not complete.  
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      Tim Olsen / Colden Park

      When the playground was removed at Chadwick Lake, there were dumpsters ordered 

      by Ron Hughes.  Who authorized him to do that?  Supervisor Booth said evidently 
      Mr. Hughes did but initially he did.  Mr. Olsen was under the impression that these 
      were being donated.  Why has the Town been billed for them?  Councilman 
      Piaquadio said he looked into this and is waiting for a full report from Taylor 
      Recycling.  The story he got from Mr. Hughes was that dumpsters were delivered and 
      never filled.  Taylor charges $600.00 per week to keep the dumpsters.  He said he was 
      going to donate to the Town and at one point he came and picked up empty ones.  
      That was our free ride.  If that is true, you can’t blame him.  Mr. Olsen asked why 
      was the spending policy violated?  The bill was over $3,000.00 and you need three 
      quotes.  An individual went out and ordered the dumpsters who wasn’t authorized by 
      the Town and the Town ends up violating their spending policy.  Councilman 
      Piaquadio said they are looking into that right now.  

      In May, and again in June, it was brought up that there was a receptacle in the ladies 
      room at the recreation department that was not on the wall it has been fixed by 

      the only maintenance person in the Recreation Department, who no longer works 

      there.  Why did it go ten months before it was repaired when the Town has a 

      Supervisor of Building & Grounds, Les Cornell, who didn’t do anything about it?  

      Councilman Piaquadio said he spoke to Mr. Cornell who told him he doesn’t take    

      care of the maintenance up there.  Now we have no maintenance person at the 
      Recreation Department.  Councilman Piaquadio said we are going over the activities 
      of all the personnel in the Recreation Department.  Mr. Olsen asked the Board if they 
      knew what the duties of the maintenance person is in the winter.  They repair the 
      boats, and picnic tables, and the Recreation Center was painted.  They are building a 
      T-ball field, and new youth soccer field, plowing the lake for skating and so on.  Mr. 
      Olsen said you are guys are being totally irresponsible for what you are doing to this 
      Department and he is speaking as an individual.  You have it in for Mrs. Moffa and 
      Mr. MacEntee.  As far as he is concerned, you will sacrifice Recreation in this Town 
      to get them.  
Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn the Town Board 

      Meeting of March 7, 2005 at 11:38 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

___________________________     by     _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk               Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
